
Visitors, Volunteers, and Guests

The Board welcomes and encourages visits to School programs by parents, other adults, and
interested educators. But in order for the educational program to continue undisturbed when
visitors are present and to prevent the intrusion of disruptive persons, it is necessary to invoke
visitor controls. All visitors, including parents and volunteers, must report to the School office
upon entering the School building and sign the guest register. This procedure has been adopted
for the safety of our students and staff. Children from other schools may not visit during the
school day. Exceptions may be made at the Principal or his/her designee’s discretion for families
who are considering enrollment.

The Principal or his/her designee has the authority to prohibit the entry of any person, including
but not limited to parents, other adults and/ or educators, to a program of the School or to expel
any person when there is reason to believe the presence of such person would be detrimental to
the good order of the program. If such an individual refuses to leave the School grounds or
creates a disturbance, the Principal or his/her designee is authorized to request from the local law
enforcement agency whatever assistance is required to remove the individual.

The Principal or his/her designee may promulgate such administrative guidelines as are
necessary for the protection of students and staff from disruption to the educational program or
the efficient conduct of their assigned tasks.

All volunteers (both new and current) having unsupervised access to students on a regular basis
are hereby notified that the School may at any time require a set of fingerprints for purposes of
making a criminal records check. If a criminal records check is conducted on a volunteer, and
the records check reveals one of the prohibited violations, the School may no longer utilize the
volunteer in a position involving unsupervised access to children on a regular basis, unless a
notice is sent out to the parent or guardian of each child served by the School. The notice must
be in writing, name the volunteer and indicate that the volunteer has been convicted of or entered
a guilty plea to one or more of the prohibited violations. The notice must be sent to the parent or
guardian on the date the School commences providing services to the child or on the date the
School decides to accept the person as a volunteer after receiving the report of the result of the
criminal records check, whichever is later.
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